
	MEETING
	DATE
	VENUE

	MAS School Meeting
	4th May 2010
	NB128


	              PRESENT
	APOLOGIES

	KG; LJ; SF; PJ; KW; DW; CG; AC; JH; BJ; KL; PF 
RJ;  EM; EG; SO;  GC;  SP; DW;GJ; BB; LS

	KW, WR+ DD (attending similar meeting on Afan Campus with JM)


	ISSUE/COMMENT
	ACTION

	Minutes and action points from previous

 meeting
· Minutes approved and agreed
Matters arising from previous meeting:

· E/U grade Action plans
Majority of action plans have been completed, reminder to 

complete these for students who achieved a grade E/U in Jan.

Action plans are included on the MAS Quality Development Plan.

· Student Target Setting Sheet for 10/11

HOS asked subject teams to feedback on target setting sheet

presented by LJ in previous school meeting.

Suggestions to be incorporated into a MAS target setting sheet in

order to address the recommendations from the internal inspection

· Tutorial System for 10/11: way forward

HOS re-iterated how tutorial system is going to be key for next

external inspection. In previous meetings HOS discussed the idea
of developing a set of MAS tutorial resources in order to have

more autonomy over the content. A universal approach is needed.

HOS thanked staff who have already participated in sharing good

practise and devising tutorial resources for all tutors to share

within maths and science.

HOS handed out copies of existing tutorial system for year 1 and 

Year 2, highlighting areas where tutorial resources could be

developed.

HOS asked for each lecturer to devise 2-3 sessions of tutorial 

resources in areas where they feel their strength/expertise is.

This would allow common resources to be used within maths and

Science. These could also be uploaded onto the MAS  staff 

MOODLE area for all tutors to utilise.

Staff who put names forward included:

KG: Topic: Handling stress effectively (year 2)

SF: Topic: Diversity: Moral and spiritual development (year 1)

LJ: Topic: Citizenship (year 1)
PJ: Topic: CV writing (year 1 and 2)

SO: topic: Sustainability (year 1)

AC: Health and emotional wellbeing: Drugs+ eating disorders (yr 1)

PF: Topic: Homelessness (year 2)

EM: Topic: Budgeting/ financial capability (year 2)

EG+ BJ: Sex education/awareness (year 1)

KL Topic: The elderly (year 2) and alcohol (year 1)


	· Subject leaders to ensure that students attaining a grade E/U from March results complete action plan. Copies should be given to learner and HOS.

· Subject leaders to place ‘target setting sheet’ as an agenda item for next subject
Meeting.

· All lecturers to contribute to tutorial resource bank+ forward names for tutorial topics to HOS by Friday 21st May 2010.

· Admin week can be used for development of resources in preparation for Sep 2010 and these to be uploaded onto MOODLE with a brief lesson plan to give guidance

	Attainment data: Learner Outcome Report
· HOS explained that new benchmarking data from Learner Outcome Report will be used to identify any ‘lines of enquiry’ for any under performing subjects in our next Estyn Inspection. 

· HOS explained that a lot of time was spent before the Easter break following up attainment data for courses from last year e.g. checking key skills outcomes, GCSE results, OCN portfolios etc.

· The overall successful completion data for the college was 67% which is approx 10% below our competitors – which is worrying. 

· HOS emphasised that it is essential that when learners enrol on courses and supplementary qualifications, that outcomes are achieved for these learners from Nov 1st onwards – otherwise the college attainment data will be affected. 
· Attainment data for every single course offered at NPTC is included in the LOR e.g. key skills induction modules etc
	

	Electronic Absence System update
· HOS thanks staff for feedback/improvements to the electronic absence system. Changes include details of absence number on letter 1 and a count for number of responses submitted by tutors.
· HOS presented new system to all HOS on Monday 19th April and all schools will be using system from Tuesday 4th May.
· HOS welcomed any further comments/improvements to absence system which will be taken on board for September
	· Changes/improvements to absence system to be feedback to HOS


	Saturday Open Day 19th June 10:00am-2:00pm
· HOS asked for support in staffing open day on Neath and Afan Campus. All subjects need to be represented on both sites.
· Staff need to arrive be onsite approx ½ hour earlier than start time and end time in case of early arrivals or late finishers
	· Names of staff for open day to be forwarded to HOS

	Admin Week

· There will be a MAS inset on Wed 7th July organised by PJ to address the recommendations from internal inspection on learning objectives and questioning techniques
· Taster sessions will be offered to all Neath feeder schools as part of science transition in all subjects  on Thursday and Friday 8th and 9th July

· One taster session with Sandfields Comprehensive has already been completed on the Afan campus which was very successful. Thanks to all staff involved.


	· All staff to attend inset on wed 7th July
· Staff participation in taster days on Thursday and Friday 8th and 9th July

· HOS to invite local schools for taster sessions.


	Application data for 10/11

· HOS presented a comparison of application data from 09/10 Vs 10/11. there is a slight decrease in applications in AS Biology, Chemistry, Geology, Maths, Physics, psychology, BTEC courses. There is an increase for science and maths subjects on the Afan Campus.

· Final chance to advertise these courses will be on Sat 19th June
	

	Progress Beyond Quality

· HOS presented a PowerPoint from the Principal on the future of NPTC over the  next 5 years 
· HOS believes that MAS staff are very committed to change and has been influential in driving and piloting absence system, very good at completing registers, devising file check system etc. there is a need to continue this good work. 

· SF also emphasised how good it is to be a part of MAS.

· HOS also discussed future developments for NPTC e.g. Llandarcy Campus, RNIB, relocation of MAS, Port Talbot Sixth form Centre

· HOS explained the importance of advertising Afan Campus at next open day and the need to have a critical mass on the Afan Campus in order to lead in Port Talbot Sixth Form Centre.

· Also staff need to be vigilant when enrolling students e.g. check whether student lives near Afan Campus to study subjects

· HOS explained that been asked to re-consider course provision on the Afan Campus for September
	

	AOB
· GJ raised the importance of knowing when products from first aid kit are taken as it is BB and GJ to re-fill the kits. It is important that first aid kits are fully stocked in case of any emergency.
· PJ explained that digital brain will cease to continue at the end of May. Therefore it is important for staff to remove any resources from digital brain or else they will be lost.
	· All staff to let BB and GJ know if any product is taken from first aid kits

· All staff to remove any required  resources from digital brain before this is stopped at end of May 2010.


	Circulate To:
	

	All MAS staff
	GJ (DC)
	
	
	
	
	
	


